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Dear Madam President and Members, 

At the VFW Auxiliary Department of New York District 3 meeting on January 5, 2025, the 
members proudly voted to endorse Kimberly White for the office of Treasurer in the VFW 
Auxiliary Department of New York for 2025-2026. 

Kim was a life member of the Auxiliary to Louis W. Oppenheim VFW Post # 1019 before 
transferring to the Auxiliary to Schenectady VFW Post #357, and then to the Auxiliary to 
Hilderbrand Davis VFW Post #1895. Kim joined the VFW Auxiliary under the eligibility of 
her grandfather, Clement W. McMahon. Mr. McMahon was a World War II veteran who 
was awarded the Purple Heart. Kim grew up at the Post, working bingo and dinner dances, 
and assisting with many Post functions with her grandparents, mother, sister and 
brothers. 

Kim is the mother of two young men, 30-year-old Jared and 28-year-old Lucas. She is 
also the sole proprietor of Accurate Bookkeeping Services. With forty years’ experience as 
a bookkeeper, Kim prides herself on providing big business quality to  the small business. 
She uses the QuickBooks program for all her clients and is familiar with the budgeting 
process. 

Kim has held many offices and chairmanships on all levels and has proven to be a 
dedicated, helpful and responsible sister. She attends all her Auxiliary meetings, 
Department Conferences and Conventions, and the National Convention. Kim has twice 
been a National Aide-de-Camp. 

We, the members of District 3, feel that Kim White has proven to be a wonderful asset to 
the VFW Auxiliary. She has the dedication, background and experience and has proven 
herself to be an outstanding Department Treasurer. Kim has served our Department with 
honor, pride and honesty. We ask for your support of our candidate. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Maryellen C. DesForge 
 
Maryellen DesForge, Secretary 

 
By order of 
Kathleen Hayward, President 


